 CITY OF NEWCASTLE UPON TYNE
(OFF STREET PARKING PLACES) ORDER 2021

(i) (SPILLERS CAR PARK – OPENING HOURS VARIATION) ORDER 2023
1. NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Council of the City of Newcastle upon Tyne (“the Council”) propose to make an Order under sections 32, 35 and Part IV of Schedule 9 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 which amends the City of Newcastle upon Tyne (Off Street Parking Places) Order 2021 (“the 2021 Order”).
2. The effect of the proposed Order is to change the opening hours of Spillers Car Park so that the car park is closed between 10pm and 6am all days.  The car park will be closed by means of a lockable barrier across the entrance/exit. The car park is currently open all times and all days.  
If a vehicle is left in the car park after 10pm when the barrier is closed a request can be made to the Council for the vehicle to be released between the hours of 10pm and 12am. The telephone number to request the release of a vehicle will be publicised in the car park. There will be a charge of £100 for the release.  After 12am it will not be possible to move the vehicle until the barrier is opened at 6am. 
Reason for the proposal – the change in hours has been requested by the Police to address anti-social behaviour concerns.

(ii) (SPILLERS CAR PARK – PARKING PERMIT VARIATION) ORDER 2023

1.	NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Council of the City of Newcastle 	upon Tyne (“the Council”) propose to make an Order under sections 32, 	35 	and Part IV of Schedule 9 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 	which 	amends the City of Newcastle upon Tyne (Off Street Parking Places) 	Order 2021 (“the 2021 Order”).

2.	The effect of the proposed Order is to introduce a new Category C 	Ouseburn Valley permit for use in Spillers Car Park.  Eligibility for the 	Category C permits will include all those organisations based within Lower 	Steenburg’s Yard, Quayside.  

Organisations which are eligible to apply for Ouseburn Valley B permits (those located within the Toffee Factory) will be excluded from applying for Ouseburn Valley C permits.

Eligible organisations can apply for up to a maximum of 5 permits at a cost of £92 p.a. each.

If you wish to view the documents relating to the Orders (including the draft Orders and a statement of the Council’s reasons for proposing to make the Orders), please email a request to streetworks@newcastle.gov.uk  Alternatively, please telephone (0191) 2787878 to request a copy of the documents.   
Details of both Orders can also be viewed at www.letstalknewcastle.co.uk    

If you wish to object to, or make other representations about, the proposed Orders or any of their provisions you should send your objection or representation by 11th July 2023 quoting reference GH/P50/1122 to Newcastle Parking Services, P.O. Box 2BL, Newcastle upon Tyne, NE99 2BL or by e-mail to traffic.notices@newcastle.gov.uk  Any objection or representation MUST be made in writing and where an objection is made, it must state the grounds of the objection.
                   
Dated: 19th June 2023                 
L Scott
Service Manager Democratic Services 
Civic Centre 
Newcastle upon Tyne 
NE1 8QH
